June 2022

Calendar

LEAGUES
Will start again in the Fall.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Outdoor Adventure Program Thurs. & Fri July 7th & 8th 9am – 12pm

Senior Olympics Thurs. Aug. 4th

Bowhunter Weekend August 6th & 7th

Next Board Meeting

July 11, 2022 7pm

Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

Cheyenne Field Archers

Minutes of the Monthly Board Meeting

June 13th, 2022

Attendees: Greg Wooden, Judy Wooden, Jim Mallon, Kelly Thornbury, Jennifer Ocheskey, Jadeyn Ocheskey, Monica Mallon, Richard Thompson.

Meeting was called to order at 7:01pm by Board President, Greg Wooden.

Treasures report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon. Report was reviewed and discussed. Motion to approve-Richard Thompson, second-Jennifer Ochesky.

Minutes from the April meeting were presented by Secretary, Judy Wooden. No corrections were needed. Motion to accept-Monica Mallon, second-Jim Mallon.

OLD BUSINESS:

Fixing the floor discussion was brought up again. Held final discussion and decided to hold off redoing the floor due to rising costs of everything right now.

RMAA Shoot – A huge thank you to Greg, Jim, Bryan, Kelly T. and his Mom, and Jennifer and Jadeyn for all their help in setting up, tearing down and hauling targets.

Veterans Help Foundation event – Jennifer will meet Stephen at the club on Friday night, June 17th to load targets. Will need to pick out targets prior to that Friday night.

More discussion on the Senior Olympics. Al Tharp will be running the program and he confirmed that it will be held on Thursday, August 4th. We need volunteers to help set up and tear down. Contact Al or Greg if you are interested in helping. You can register online to compete, if you are interested.

The Outdoor Adventure program is Thursday and Friday, July 7th & 8th from 9:00am – 12:00 pm. Contact Greg if you are interested in helping. We need several volunteers and as of this newsletter, we have 3.

NEW BUSINESS:

Bowhunter Weekend is coming up fast. Set up will be at Curt Gowdy on Friday, August 5th. We need a lot of volunteers to help with setup. We will start at 7:30am at Aspen Grove. Contact Greg with any questions or if you can help.

We will shoot on Saturday and Sunday, August 6th & 7th. We also need volunteers to help with registration, selling T-shirts, and tear down on Sunday.

August 13th we will be holding sessions at the Girl Scout annual get together that they hold each year. We will have 3 sessions of approximately 45 minutes to help the scouts with shooting archery. Our sessions will be from 1:00pm – 4:00pm. The program is held at the Girl Scout camp. Contact Greg with any questions or if you can help. This event requires many volunteers as we will have scouts of different levels of archery experience.

We are trying a new repair process for some of the cores that are trashed. Greg, Jim, and some of the other board members are going to test it out and will let us know how it goes. It could potentially save us money by restoring them instead of having to buy so many new cores. More information to come.

Greg brought up the condition of the outdoor targets and options to replace them. The outer edges are in decent shape, so we discussed taking out the middle target and squeezing the others back together. We will need a bobcat to move those targets around so will need to research ideas for that. More to come.

We are needing some new ideas to help bring people back to leagues in the fall. Please contact any board member or come to the next meeting. We would enjoy getting some feedback.

We also held a discussion about the current board officers and the fact that all four are stepping down at the end of the year and we need to find new officers for 2023. Please think about holding an office or possibly being on the board to see what the board is responsible for doing. I will include the bylaws for the club, they list the responsibilities for each officer. If you have any questions about those duties, please contact a current officer and they will be glad to answer. The bylaws can also be found on our website under the membership tab. If we are not able to seat new officers and board members, we are looking at a new situation as far as how the club functions. We would no longer be able to hold the Triple Crown or Bowhunter Weekend. We would not have anyone to organize those events or all the other programs we support throughout the year. We will hold more discussion in the next several meetings. If you have questions or want to learn more, please come to a monthly meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:17pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Judy Wooden

CFA Board Secretary



President

Greg Wooden

Vice President

Charlie Hersch

Secretary

Judy Wooden

Treasurer

Monica Mallon

Next Board Meeting

July 11, 2022

7:00pm

Dan Conrad

Richard Thompson

Board Members

Jennifer Ochesky

Kelly Thornbury

Mat Rusk

Alternates

Jim Mallon

Myron Reed



Cheyenne Field Archers

P.O. Box 20790

Cheyenne, WY 82007

We are on the web!

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com